
2023 Report Head Ref  

I would describe this season as somewhat historic in that there were zero red cards and only 3 

yellow cards shown. My thanks and congratulations to the managers for showing leadership by 

ensuring their teams played within the spirit of the league and to the players for respecting the 

fact the we are a friendly recreational coed league that exists for the enjoyment of players at all 

levels. 

 

Several new male referees joined the fraternity this season but we lost 2 of our top female 

officials to League 1; Pacific Coast League and BCSA assignments. It was great to have Leah 

Crisp return but we are always open to having more female officials. 

 

The new website is an invaluable tool in terms of having referee’s report Classiest Players and 

Team Friendliness selections. 

 

There were very few referee related issues. However, as I mention every year at the managers 

meeting, I am always receptive to hearing about a referee’s performance both good and 

otherwise ! 

 

The “Good News” page on the website was well received as it provides both teams and referees 

an opportunity to share positive experiences about games.” 

 

I hope everyone enjoyed playing the games….. as much as I did ref-ing them this season ! 

 

 

Al Moir 

Head Referee 


